GLEN ROCK PUBLIC SCHOOLS

Brett Charleston, Ed.D. Superintendent of Schools charlestonb@glenrocknj.org



620 Harristown Road Glen Rock, NJ 07452-2398 (201) 445-7700 Fax (201) 389-5019

November 18th, 2020

Dear Parents and Guardians:

This letter is to inform you that two Hamilton students tested positive for Coronavirus (COVID-19). The students were last in the district on Tuesday, November 17th, 2020. Immediately after being notified of this case, in compliance with guidance from the New Jersey Department of Health (NJDOH), the district conferred with the school doctor, the Borough Office of Emergency Management, the Glen Rock Board of Health and other school and local officials.

Due to the late hour of this letter, Hamilton Elementary will be on virtual instruction tomorrow. Thursday, November 19th, 2020 so that District Contact tracers can complete their notifications.

Additional information regarding this incident will be forthcoming tomorrow.

Please be advised that there will be no change to the schedule for Byrd, Central and Coleman. The High School and Middle School will remain on virtual instruction and return to in-person instruction on Monday, November 30th, 2020.

Sincerely,

Brett Charleston, Ed.D. Superintendent of Schools

Breth Charlest